
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We’re a few weeks into the new school year and there has been plenty     
going on. I hope that you enjoy the new look newsletter that will be sent to 
you at the beginning of each month. We’ve taken on board the various bits 
of feedback and hope that this strikes the right balance between key         
information that you all need to know and an update of events that have        
happened or are coming up over the next few weeks. 

 

It’s been a busy and exciting start to the term at the Infant and Nursery 
School and the children are settling well into their new routines and           
expectations. We have done lots of work on expectations around Ready,   
Respectful, Safe, our school rules, and have been teaching and reminding 
children about using Kelso’s Choices to solve small problems.   

 

After the last few years, a ‘normal’ start to term has been a joy to see, with 
all staff going above and beyond for the children every day. This term we 
have welcomed a number of new members of staff, all of whom are settling 
in really well and who have already become part of our Stoke Hill Family. 
Miss Hearle, Mrs Hammerton-Jackson and I are enjoying getting to know our 
children and families, visiting classrooms, supporting lunchtimes and seeing 
you at the school gates each day. I have been showing families around who 
are looking to apply for Reception places for 2023 and I am so proud to show 
and talk about our amazing school and all the exciting things happening. It’s     
going to be a great year!   

 

Claire McKimm, Head of School 
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DATES 

 

28th & 29th  

September  

Premier Sports 
clubs start 

 

17th & 18th  

October 

EYFS Explore and 
Create sessions 
for parents and 
carers 2:15 to 

home time 

 

22nd October 

Last day of half 
term 

 

24th –28th  

October 

Half Term 

 

1st & 2nd  

November  

Parent’s Evening 

3.30-6.00pm 

 

2nd November 

Individual, sibling 
and family  

photographs 

 

Our new and improved Reception space 

We’re delighted with our new outdoor area for the 

Reception classes. The new Astro-turf will make it 

an area for play and learning all year round and 

there’s still plenty of room to dig! 

 



 

 Apple Juicing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last week the Year 2 children took part in an   
exciting lesson learning how to make freshly 
pressed apple juice. Kevin from Organic Arts    
visited the school and brought a range of locally 
grown apples and an apple press with him. 

Each class had a turn at preparing the apples 
and then watched them transform into apple 
juice   before their eyes. They enjoyed Kevin’s    
storytelling throughout their lesson and even 
got to drink their apple juice at the end. Every-
one held up their drinks and called out ‘Wassail’ 
to wish everyone good health. What a great experience! 

 Tapestry update for Reception 

 

Thank you to the families who attended the Tapestry meeting last week.   

Miss Marsh will be sharing a recording of the meeting soon. We have started to      
upload your details to the app, please check your junk mail for emails from Tapestry 
and  download the app to your phone. Have a go at creating an observation by      

clicking +, your child’s name and then sharing a  picture/comment/ video.  

Any problems, Miss Marsh will be ready to fix them at the  

Explore and Create sessions on 17th and 18th October! 

 

As part of their Science learning, Year 1 have been  using our 
school grounds to look for signs of Autumn. They were super 
detectives and found lots of interesting things, including 
brown leaves, pine cones and even a squirrel! 

 

The children in the Nursery have been sweeping and raking 
the leaves in the woodlands and getting the allotment in the 
garden ready for planting. They are looking at shapes and   
patterns in nature and learning some poems about Autumn.  

Autumn is here 



School Office Notice  

A reminder to parents that the school has now moved over to School 
Gateway and that ParentMail is no longer being used. The new app allows 
you to 

• Order your child’s lunch (must be before 8.00am on the day) 

• Report absence 

• Make online payments 

If you are still having problems pop in and see us or call 01392 258894. 

No Nuts and Sesame 

A reminder that due to a number of severe allergies, that we are a 
no nut and no sesame school. To help us keep our children safe, 
please ensure that your  child does not bring food  containing these 
ingredients to school in snacks  or packed lunches. This includes 
houmous. Thank you for your support. 

Community News 
Food Packages 
At this time of year we are proud to support local charities with food dona-
tions, who then distribute to many of our families. The current economic 
climate is making  it very challenging for families to ensure there is enough 
to go round. At Stoke Hill we would like to be able to directly help these 
families and so we would like to try and set up a new initiative that we can 
all be part of. In the lead up to holidays we will be asking for donations  of certain items that we will 
ensure make their way to Stoke Hill families that really need it. This will be coordinated by our Fami-
ly Support Worker, Jo McCarthy, who will also be seeking volunteers to help sort the packages and 
offer to deliver where appropriate. Think Stoke Hill families helping Stoke Hill families. Please see 
the attached flyer for more information and a list of examples of goods that can be delivered to ei-
ther school. All of these new initiatives start somewhere, but its potential is huge. 

 

Road Safety Message from Mr Sullivan at the Junior School 
Once again I must  ask you all to take extra care when travelling to and from school. This term we 
had a very near miss, with a child being pulled back from an oncoming car. I am yet to hear back 
with regards the possible crossing outside the school, which I encouraged you to air your views on 
before the holidays. We will continue to push for the best provision, but in the        meantime, 

• Drive slowly around the schools 
• Can you car share and reduce the traffic? 
• Park legally 
• If children walk to school by themselves, talk to them about road safety and for the older  chil-

dren making sure faces are looking for traffic and not at screens 
• Ask yourself whether your child is old enough to cross the roads by themselves or whether you 

still need to be bringing them to school. 






